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October 20, 1961

Final figures on student enrollment for the Fall 1961 semester at the University of California, San Diego, show
a total of 156 students, an increase of 56 percent over the Fall 1960 total, Dean Norris W. Rakestraw announced
this week.

There are 74 new students, 79 continuing students, and three re-entering, the report shows. Of the 156
students, 145 are men and 11 women.

There are 11 students in chemistry, 13 in the earth sciences, 23 in marine biology, 56 in oceanography, and 53
in physics.

Seventy of the students come from California. Fifty-eight are from other states, and 28 from foreign countries.
Countries represented are Canada, with 7 students; England, 3; Germany, 2; Holland, 1; India, 9; Israel, 1; Japan,
3; New Zealand, 1; and South Vietnam, 1.

The current school year is the second in which instruction has been offered in the University's new School of
Science and Engineering. Almost half the students are taking work in the fields covered by the School.

San Diego led all other campuses of the University in percentage increase in students, according to final
registration figures released by the Statewide offices in Berkeley. The Davis campus was second with an increase
of 21.4 percent. Total enrollment for the University as a whole is 54,264 students.


